
 

 

 

 

 
 

Dear Sir / Madam, 
Junction of Burntwood Rd / Brownhills Rd, Norton Canes, Carriageway Reconstruction- Scheme 
Reference CX003 
 
I write with reference to the highway improvement scheme due to commence, as part of £500,000 
investment in the area. 
You may already be aware of work that took place in May, during which we carried out drainage cleansing 
and carriageway investigation works to assist the design of the main scheme. Further works are now due 
to commence surrounding the signalised junction of Burntwood Rd and Brownhills Rd. The next phase 
of work is now due commence and will be in progress for a duration of approximately five weeks. 
 
As part of this scheme, we will be carrying out work to improve footway crossing points, footway patching, 
repairs to drainage systems including replacement of ironwork where necessary, replacement of 
damaged kerbs, adjustment of kerb and footway levels to improve drainage and re-surfacing the full width 
of the carriageway. Carriageway surfacing will be followed by installation of new traffic loops which 
provide data to the traffic signals to assist with traffic flows, and finally replace all lining on the road.   
 
During the first three weeks of this scheme, teams will be able to carry out civils tasks using temporary 
traffic signals or lane closures where necessary. To follow, road closures will be necessary to surface the 
carriageway.  
Physical works at this site are planned to take place during day times (07:30-17:30), Road closures and 
temporary traffic signals may need to remain in place over night to guard open excavations and allow for 
material curing times.  
 
During all road closure phases, a signed diversion route will be in place and gatemen will be in place at 
road closure points to assist with access to properties and businesses.  
 
Unfortunately, with any major highway works, some disturbance is unavoidable. We apologise in advance 
for any inconvenience these works may create. These measures are essential for us to make such 
improvements to this route, and we kindly ask for your patience during this time. 
 
I must ask that you drive carefully and slowly through any sections of live roadworks. Please obey all 
signs for your safety and for the safety of our workforce.  
 
If you have any questions about the work, or concerns about how the work is being carried out, please 
do not hesitate to contact us via www.staffordshire.gov.uk/reportit  marked for the attention of scheme 
engineer W Painter and quote CX003 C369 Brownhills Road. You may also contact the County Councillor 
for this area Cllr Samantha Thompson, who is aware of this scheme of works.  
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